
Office of the Director 

DATE: May 12, 2020 

TO: Hon. Mayor and Members of Council 
Corporate Management Team 

FROM: Gus Michaels, Director & Chief Licensing Officer, By-law & Compliance, Licensing & 
Permit Services 

RE: Item No. 24. Report No. 20, Committee of the Whole (2), May 20, 2020 
Consolidation of Regulatory By-laws and Licensing Amendments to Provide 
Regulatory Relief to Registered Charities 

Purpose: 

To amend an incorrect reference in Attachment 1 of the report and to correct several 
typographical errors missed during the final submission of the staff report. These corrections are 
technical in nature and have no impact on the intended purpose of staff’s recommendations. 

Recommendation: 

THAT Council amend the report, as follows: 

1. Amend the by-law reference in subsection 6(a) of Attachment 1 to 11(1).

2. Amend the following typographical errors:

(a) Remove the period in the first line of the second paragraph in the “Background” section
of the report, and remove the capitalization from the first word of the second line.

(b) Remove the superfluous zero at the end of the year in the last line of the “Previous
Reports/Authority” section.

(c) Replace the word “or” with the word “of” (between the words “all” and “the”) in the third
line of the second paragraph of the “Licensing By-law” section.

(d) Replace the word “exiting” with “existing” in the first line of the “Financial Impact” section.

(e) Replace the word “id” with the word “if” in subsection 4(c) of Attachment 2.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Gus Michaels,  
Director & Chief Licensing Officer 
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